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/.1.0. Board Members. left to right:— Front row:
;. N. A. Maundrell, on step; Mrs. L. G. Lymburner,
F.W.I.O.; Mrs. E. J. Roylance, President
/.1.C.; Mrs. Jas. Haggerty, Past President F.W.l.O.;
. Gerald Holder, Secretary-Treasurer F.W.|.O.; Mrs.
iglas Hayes, Mrs. A. Farren, Mrs. Cecil Runnalls.
ond row: Mrs. Roy McCartney, Mrs. E. S. Brown,
. Lewis Keefer, Mrs. Wm. Wallace, Mrs. John Tanlon,
. Sherman Foster, Mrs. Wesley Redford. Third row:
. M. Emerson, Mrs. Norman Cameron, Mrs. Gordon

they had done. Mrs. Lymburner thanked the
ird and said the task was hard but that they
the help of a lot of people. The experience
ied has probably been more than would have
gained in any other way. Without the
rd Members and suggestions from the mem-
hip it could not have been as good.
Mrs. Lymburner stated that when the Hand
k is received by the Branches it would be
to review their own by-laws to see if they
| revision.

Financial Report
By Mrs. Gerald Holder

n giving the financial report Mrs. Gerald
ler, Secretary-Treasurer F.W.I.O. said 111
icts out of 113 had reported 37,501 members,
1.399 branches, a decrease of about 900 mem-
The two districts still to come should add
ranches and 450 members. 4 new branches
been organized and three disbanded.
\irs. Holder asked secretaries to mark cheques
to F.W.LO. “plus exchange” as the cost of
‘ange is not the same in all parts of the
ince. Because banks are charging exchange
Al forms of American currency she asked that
Canadian currency be sent.
72 branches had sent requests for 176 recon-
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Bothwell, Mrs. E. W. Briese, Mrs. Claylon Oliver, Mrs.
Frank Rodger, Mrs. Bruce Connell. Fourth row: Mrs, W.
Phillips, Mrs. H. A. Dickenson, Mrs. Lily Dempsey, Mrs.
A. F. Merrett, Mrs. Clifford Gillespie, Mrs. R. M. Ross.
Back row: Mrs. D. W. Cameron, Mrs. W. Elmore, Mrs.
Greer Hislop, Mrs. J. O. Forrester, Mrs. L. Humphries,
Mrs. Fred Drayson. (Mrs. L. and Mrs. Earl
Bagnall were not present when the photograph was
taken.)

Trivers

ditioned radios from the Toronto Telegram. The
amount received for the Adelaide Hoodless Home
Fund is $2,021.05. World Refugee Year receipts
were $6,712.76 from 736 branches and $42.76
only had been received toward the F.W.ILC.
Foundation Fund. Mrs. Holder was appointed
to the Finance Commitlee.

Mrs, G. Gordon Maynard, past secretary-
treasurer gave a final report of her work up to

=

the time of it being taken over by Mrs. Holder.

Proposed Budget
By Mrs. Frank Roger

The proposed budget for F.W.L.O. wuas pre-
sented by Mrs. Frank Rodger, a member of the
Finance Committee. Proposed receipts $19,795.00,
proposed expenditures including special expendi-
tures $21,324.00, showing a proposed deficit of
$1,529.00. Special expenditures included $1,000
for the Adelaide Hoodless Home Fund and $1,000
for half A.C.W.W. Conference costs for 1962,

The explanation for $1,000 to the Adelaide
Hoodless Home Fund is as follows: The Board
Members accepted the recommendation for pay-
ment of 10c per member toward the purchase of
the Adelaide Hoodless Homestead., This now be-
comes an obligation and since the fund to date
has realized less than one-half of F.W.1.O.’s





